MHC Student-Athlete Advisory Committee

Meeting Minutes

Sunday, April10, 2011

Page No. 4
________


MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISOTY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, April 10, 2011 – Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Annabel Barrett, Basketball 

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball 

Deanna Hart, Crew 

Cori Magnusson, Crew 

Stephanie Roses, Crew 

Carol Still, Crew 

Lucia Garcia, Cross Country 

Liz MacLauchlan, Cross Country 

Ella Pittman, Equestrian 

Flynn Vickowski, Equestrian 

Annie O’Byrne, Field Hockey 

Stephanie Slysz, Field Hockey 

Liz Holsing, Lacrosse 

Jeannie Petersen, Lacrosse 

My-Linh Nguyen, Squash 

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Nora Cunningham, Swimming & Diving 

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming & Diving

Jacinta Edebeli, Track and Field 

Ahlem Nadifi, Track and Field 

Morgan Cooley, Volleyball 

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration

[Note:  These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting.”)  While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. eastern time by the chair, Christine Chancy.  All members were present as noted above.  The following members had excused absences:  Felicitas Gerlach, Golf; Alex Irish, Golf; Miki Yoshida, Swimming & Diving; Nahree Han, Tennis; Maya Sayarath, Tennis; AnnElizabeth Konkel, Tennis; and Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball. 

The following members had unexcused absences:  Haley Streibich, Equestrian; Danielle Lee, Soccer; Emily Eshleman, Training Room 

1. Welcome and announcements. 
Ms. Chancy brought the SAAC to order and welcomed representatives.
2. Approval of the Sunday, March 27, 2011 minutes. 
It was VOTED

“That the minutes of Sunday, March 27, 2011 minutes be approved as distributed.”

3. Approval of 2011-2012 SAAC schedule. 
It was VOTED
“That the 2011-2012 SAAC schedule be approved as distributed.”

4. Distribution of 2011-2012 Game of the Week (GOW) schedule.
Liz Holsing (chair, Marketing and Promotions subcommittee) presented a draft of the 2011-2012 GOW schedule.  SAAC members were instructed to meet with their coaches to get their approval of the dates for both the team’s GOW date and the GOW that the team is hosting.  Any changes should be discussed with Ms. Holsing prior to the May 1 meeting.  The 2011-2012 GOW schedule will be voted on for approval at the May 1 SAAC meeting.
5. Community service update.
Stephanie Roses (co-chair, Community Service subcommittee) and Isa Wismann-Horther (co-chair, Community Service subcommittee) presented some of the highlights for their subcommittee in spring 2011.
· The SAAC representatives were thanked for their help to get their teams organized for the Peck activities.  Tennis, squash, and golf were commended for high team participation for their Peck dates.

· Club sport teams have started participating in the Peck activities.

Teams were asked to begin preparation for fall 2011.

· Teams are asked to meet with their coaches to discuss available dates for Peck participation in 2011-2012.  More information (e.g., calendars) will be forwarded in the future.

· SAAC representatives are responsible to contact their coaches and confirm dates.

· If teammates have questions, they should see the orientation packet or email Ms. Roses.  The orientation packet will be added as a supplement to the SAAC binders.

Community service ideas for 2011-2012 were discussed.
· To expand the program, the SAAC might consider hosting a field day/afternoon at MHC in October for the Peck children.  

· If interested, student-athletes and non-athletes are welcome to join Ms. Roses weekly regardless of whether their team has organized that week’s activity.
The SAAC viewed a Special Olympics video produced by the NCAA announcing the Division III and Special Olympics partnership.  The Community Service subcommittee will be thinking about how this partnership might work at MHC.  Teams are encouraged to consider how they can use their athletic skills to help Special Olympians.  The SAAC might consider its relationship with Berkshire Hills Music Academy and opportunities to collaborate with their Special Olympians.
Finally, ideas for individuals or teams to tailor their own community service work were discussed.  Individuals might consider working with Alan Bloomgarden, Community Based Learning, or the Cause executive board to assist in finding community service opportunities.  The community service subcommittee is thinking about making these contacts more accessible via the website.  Also, there was discussion about hosting Alex’s Lemonade Stand during the Friends and Family weekend tailgate to raise money for pediatric cancer research.
6. Feedback about National Student-Athlete Day.
The committee discussed the National Student-Athlete Day celebration.  Overall, the SAAC felt that the event was a lot of fun and raised awareness about the numbers of student-athletes on campus.  Non-student-athletes as well as faculty seemed to enjoy the infusion of college spirit.  There was an overwhelming interest in making this celebration an annual event at MHC. It was agreed that the video really helped to raise awareness.  It was well done and released in a very timely manner.

Some ideas to improve the celebration for next year included: determining a clear plan for the flash mob and communicating to all teams; and perhaps changing the location of the flash mob to add to the element of surprise.
7. Preparation for joint meeting with Club Sports Council (CSC).
SAAC members were reminded that on April 17 from 8-9 p.m. in the New York room, there would be the second annual joint meeting of the SAAC and CSC.  The two discussion items on the agenda are (1) enhancing college spirit and (2) building on athletic traditions.
8. Identification of resources to be made available on student-athlete resources webpage.  

The SAAC shared ideas for information it would like available via the athletics webpage.  The items included:

SAAC Page:

· Agendas

· Minutes

· Pictures

· Roster

· Bylaws

· Meeting schedule
· Peck orientation packet
· SAAC subcommittees and description of activities
Student-Athletes Page: 
· Transportation waiver

· Hosting forms

· NCAA self-release

· Compliance forms 
· Student-athlete handbook,

· MHC athletics wallpaper 
· Athletic training room hours
9. Other business.
Ms. Chancy and Tricia Chase gave a brief overview of their experience at the NCAA’s Winning Careers in Athletics Forum.  They will have a more formal presentation at the May 1 meeting.

Flynn Vickowski announced that the equestrian team qualified for the national championship in Kentucky, May 4-7.
SAAC members were reminded that the Relay for Life event was coming up.  There were a number of MHC athletic teams represented.  Individuals were encouraged to join one of the teams, if interested.

Ms. Roses announced that the Community-Based Learning program will be hosting a visit from Peck Middle School students on April 28.  Students will be in the field house from 12-2 p.m.  The group is looking for 4-5 people to help out and play games. 

Lacrosse representatives announced that they appreciated the national anthem and half time events at their home game.  They made for an enhanced game environment. 

10. Future meeting.
a. Sunday, April 17, 2011 (8-9 p.m.) Blanchard Great Room
b. Sunday, May 1, 2011 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

11. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Chancy at 7:50 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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